
STILES TOWN BOARD MONTHLY MEETING – TUESDAY, JULY 13, 2021 
 

Stiles Town Board held its monthly meeting Tuesday July 13, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. in the Town Hall Shop due 

to keeping in compliance with COVID-19 virus restriction of social distancing. 

Present:  Chm. Dupuis, Sonesen, Telford, Peterson, and Magnin. 

Chm. Dupuis opened meeting with Pledge of Allegiance.  Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to defer 

the afterhours noise ordinance to August Meeting; Board vote-3 yes, 0 no; motion carried. Motion by Telford 

seconded by Sonesen to accept agenda as is; motion carried. 

Representatives from Oconto Falls Area Ambulance gave an update on plans for providing health services 

to the town and the increase costs that would be involved.  Chm. Dupuis asked for a motion to suspend Robert 

Rules of Order so town’s people could be involved in the discussion.  Robert Rules of Order were suspended by 

motion from Sonesen seconded by Telford; motion carried.  After discussion Sonesen moved to resume Robert 

Rules of Order, seconded by Telford; Board vote-3 yes, 0 no; motion carried. 

Clerk’s minutes of June 8 Board Mtg. were read and accepted by motion from Telford seconded by 

Sonesen ; motion carried.  

June Treasurer’s report was given and approved with ending balance of $200,128.26 by motion from 

Sonesen seconded by Telford; motion carried. 

June bills approved for payment by motion from Telford seconded by Sonesen; motion carried. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to approve the 2021-2022 LP gas contract from Countrystyle 

Propane, Oconto Falls for contract price of $1.368; Board vote-3 yes, 0 no; motion carried. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to defer reconstruction of Crawford Rd. south from Chicken 

Shack Rd. about 150 yards to bottom of hill and replacement of 2 culverts to August meeting; motion carried. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to replace east/west culvert on Crawford Rd. which bridge aid 

will pay half of the cost; motion carried. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to use money saved from Duame Sand & Gravel’s work done on 

Fredrickson Rd. for work on Fuller Ln.; motion carried. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to accept Charles Kehl’s bid of $15.37 for the salt spreader; 

motion carried. 

Town Board will do onsite inspection of Koski Salvage Yard Wednesday, August 4, at 7:30 A.M. 

Motion by Telford seconded by Sonesen to accept Ordinance# 2021-4 Provisional Operator’s Licenses 

which establishes the standards by which provisional operator’s licenses may be issued; motion carried.  

The updated Town’s Mailbox Replacement Policy was read by Telford with changes made to the policy 

including requests for inspections of mailbox damage must be made within 48 hours of the damage and putting a 

limit on reimbursement costs.  After discussion, Sonesen moved seconded by Telford to accept the updated 

Mailbox Replacement Policy; motion carried. 

Sonesen discussed Town’s web site and use of social media.  Town Board is looking to move forward with 

updating the town’s website and for feedback from townspeople to what information and features they would like 

to see on it.  Send your information to Dani Sonesen via email danisonesen@gmail.com or call 920 360-0634.  

Sonesen will be compiling feedback & providing it to Telford for updates.  Sonesen & Telford will be working to 

utilize a town Facebook page as a communication methodology to townspeople for website updates. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to grant operator’s licenses to:  Keaira Angus, 4770 Pine Ridge 

Trl., Abrams, WI  54101; Kimberly Fonder, 5546 Fuller Lane, Lena, WI  54139; Charlene Beaumia, 6510 Co. B, 

Oconto Falls, WI 54154; Brenda Angell, 7792 Co. Rd. I, Oconto Falls, WI 54154; Randy Lucas, 5728 Chicken Shack 

Rd., Oconto, WI 54153; motion  carried. 

Open question & answer period was held by townspeople. 

Motion by Sonesen seconded by Telford to adjourn meeting at 8:00 P.M.; motion carried. 

 

       Marilyn A. Magnin, Clerk 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNAPPROVED UNTIL THE NEXT TOWN BOARD MEETING 
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